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The Bethlehem Star 

 

  9:00AM — CONTEMPORARY STYLE 

10:10AM — SUNDAY SCHOOL                                        

                   (SEPT-MAY) 

11:00AM — TRADITIONAL STYLE 

SUNDAY WORSHIP: 

STAFF: 

T O  K N O W  C H R I S T  . . . T O  M A K E  C H R I S T  K N O W N  

 

It feels like so long ago, but it was just earlier this year 

during Sunday worship that I passed around an offering 

plate filled with Star Words. Everyone took a paper star 

with a word on it as their word for the year- a word to 

look up in Scripture, to pray on, to contemplate.  

How have things been going with your Star Word so far 

this year? Have you been praying and thinking about it? 

Has it encouraged you to think differently about the 

things you’ve faced in the past months?  
 

My word for this year was change.  

Really, I think if I had gotten any of the words on those stars, it would have 

given me something interesting to think about for the year, but change has 

certainly felt like an appropriate word for me this year. I’ve got my star  

hanging up on a board on the wall in my office, so I see it every single day. 

Every day it reminds me to be open to change, to think about change, and to 

pray about change. 
 

This year we’re looking at a big change in my immediate family because 

we’re in the process of being certified as foster parents. That means an  

additional person in our family, but it also means we have to be ready for 

change at any given point. A foster child might be a part of our family for just 

a few months, for a year or so, or for their entire lives. We’re working on  

being prepared for that kind of change and the uncertainty and the  

excitement that comes with it. 
 

This is also a year of big change for Bethlehem. Since the end of last year 

we’ve been in discussions, prayer, worship, and meetings with the members 

of St. Stephen’s Lutheran Church nearby us in Granada Hills. We’ve been  
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trying to discern if the Holy Spirit is leading St. Stephen’s to merge with Bethlehem and we’ve been working out 

what the details would look like. Church members have read documents, attended meetings, and worked  

together to see how this could be a new and exciting thing for us all.  

On September 23rd, members of St. Stephen’s voted in favor of the merger, then on September 30th, members of 

Bethlehem voted in favor of the merger. We have a huge exciting change ahead of us now! Here at Bethlehem, we’re 

going to have some changes- along with the additional church members joining us from St. Stephen’s, we’ll have 

Matthew and Suzanne joining our music staff and we’ll have Pastor Ioan Ittu joining us as a second pastor here at 

Bethlehem. We’ll have new energy, new ideas, and new people so it’s a lot to look forward to. 
 

This also means that here at Bethlehem, we need to really examine and perhaps change some of the ways that we 

welcome new people and new visitors. Please remember to use the nametags on the welcome table so that people 

know who you are! Remember to offer a kind and welcoming word to anyone who walks in the door- both familiar 

and unfamiliar faces. Remember that you do not own your seat in the sanctuary. If someone else sits there, consider 

it a welcome change for you to experience worship from a different seat! (One of the most unwelcoming things that 

you could do is to make someone feel like they have to worry about where they sit- so I implore you to truly be 

open-minded about your seat!) In fact, you should offer to sit next to people who are new to you or invite them to 

sit with you. It’s a great way to make new friends and to help someone else feel less alone. We’re all in this together! 
 

There’s a lot of change coming up and change can be good! 

So let’s go ahead celebrating the good that change brings, but also with open minds and open hearts, knowing that 

it can also be difficult (especially for the people of St. Stephen’s, who are leaving their beloved building and  

congregation to merge with us- be kind and sensitive to the change they’re going through), but that even with the 

potential challenges, there is a lot of wonderful ministry ahead of us! 
 

On a Star Words note- We’d love to hear what that word has meant to you this year so far. Send a paragraph to  

Evelyn in the church office and share a little about your journey with your word this year & we’ll share it in the next 

newsletter. 
 

In Christ, Pastor Megan 

 

MEXICO BUILDING TRIP 
Save the date: November 2-4. 

Thank you to St. Stephen’s for their generous  contribution of $710 towards the cost of building and $75 in 

Walmart gift cards for supplies for the upcoming Mexico Mission trip.  

On September 30, we collected $320 for the Mexico trip! The house build is now covered and Mary is waiting 

to hear about the cost of the shared van.  Any additional  donations can go toward crafts and/or anything we 

might want to provide for the families.  

For more information contact Mary Fisher or Nicole Hernandez-Liva. 
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 SUMMARY OF BETHLEHEM COUNCIL MINUTES – SEPTEMBER 19, 2018 
Present at the meeting were Pastor Megan, Scott Fisher, Sarah Karzel, Bev Compton, Lisa Nakata, Betsy Kalusa, 

Nicole Hernandez-Liva, and Donna Ophus.  Pastor Megan opened with devotions and prayer followed by  

approval of council minutes from 7/25/18, 8/22/18, and 9/9/18. 
 

Sarah presented three documents - “Summary of Discussions Concerning the Merger”, “Agreement Between 

St. Stephens Lutheran Church and Bethlehem Lutheran Church Regarding Endowment Funds in connection 

with their Merger”, and “Agreement of Merger”.  There followed a discussion of these documents and how the  

challenges of this merger have been dealt with over the last months. 

Pastor Megan, Scott, and Sarah met with St. Stephens council on September 17 and reported to the council 

on that meeting.  After much discussion it was decided that any decisions relative to the merger would be 

made at the next council meeting. (*see below)  There will be a merger vote by the congregation on Septem-

ber 30. 

There has been a request for use of space at BLC by Boy Scout and Cub Scout troops that are currently meet-

ing at St. Stephens.  These meetings would be weekly on Tuesday evenings and two Saturday meetings per 

year. There will be further issues to be considered which will be clarified with the troop leader. 
 

Pastor Megan reported that Gaga will be joining BLC as a member and this was happily approved by the  

council.  * Pastor Megan also requested clarity on child care costs for her, Pastor Megan’s, new foster child 

when this occurs.  Bev will clarify this with the preschool. * Betsy will meet with the person responsible for the 

St. Stephens boutique sale to be held on November 10.  I’m sure they will welcome any additional participa-

tion by BLC members! 

Betsy and Nicole reported on a number of fellowship and social ministry upcoming events - 

 

10/6 - LSS Annual “Walk to Fight Poverty” at Lake Balboa 

10/7 - Baptism of Hannah Carlson 

10/13 - Nethercutt Museum on a Saturday at 10:00am 

10/14 - first Social Ministry meeting after 11:00am service 

10/28 - Reformation Sunday (first Sunday worship with St. Stephens members) 

11/2-4 - Mexico Work Trip 

11/11 - speaker from Foster All will speak after the 2nd service 

12/2 - Congregational Christmas party at the Puchlik home 

12/10 - Women’s Christmas Party at Gale Gundersen’s home 

12/16 - Christmas Choir Concert 

 

Bev reported that Mary will return as preschool director on October 22 and Sandra will continue in that  

capacity until that time.  An audit of church and preschool will be performed in October. 

Lisa reported that the number of hours that Sam is working with the youth is being reviewed. 

The meeting adjourned with the Lord’s Prayer. 

*(Subsequently there was a council meeting on September 25 when the council unanimously voted to adopt 

the “Resolutions of the Church Council of Bethlehem Evangelical Lutheran Church of Granada Hills, CA,  

approving Merger Agreement and Agreement Re Endowment Funds”.) 

 

Donna Ophus, Secretary 
 



PRESCHOOL NEWS 
SANDRA VALDIVIA 

Interim Preschool Director 

preschool@bethlehemlutheran.net 
 

Dear Bethlehem Family, 

How is it October already?! Time sure flies when 

you’re having fun and our school is having a 

BLAST! 

It is with great excitement that we announce some 

upcoming events! 

Our Annual Fall Festival will be held on October 

12th starting at 6pm! This tradition of many years 

includes fun for the whole family at the church and 

school we all know and love! From our famous 

Trunk or Treat! Crafts and Games, Dinner and our 

new salsa contest. There's fun for parents, kids, 

grandparents, friends and family!  Bring your family 

and friends to participate in our silent auction, be 

sure to come in your costumes!!   We also need 

some helping hands, so please be sure to let us 

know if you’ll be able to help us out either  

before or during the event! 

Another upcoming exciting event this month is our 

field trip to Underwood Farms! We’re so blessed to 

be able to take our students to participate in this 

awesome experience! We’ll be able to learn about 

the Fall Harvest and pick our own pumpkins! 

I’d also like to personally invite you all to our First 

Gala Fundraiser, taking place on November 9th at 

the Knollwood Country Club. We will be offering 

FREE child care at Bethlehem for the full evening 

giving our families and supporters a stress free 

evening of fun! All proceeds of the event will be 

going toward improving our playgrounds; we look 

forward to our church supporting this wonderful 

event! 

Call the school office today and let us know how 

many tickets you’ll need!  

Respectfully,  
 
Sandra Valdivia   
 

MUSIC NOTES 
VICENTE DITTO 

MARISA RAWLINS BRADFIELD 

Directors of Music Ministry 
 

Our new Thursday rehearsal schedule is in full 

swing.  5:30 - 6:15 is Youth Ensemble rehearsal 

which is open to youth ages 9 and up who sing or 

play instruments.  Rounding out the evening is 

Adult Choir rehearsal currently from 6:30 to 

7:30.  Adult Choir rehearsal will probably start  

going to 8:00 once St. Stephen's joins us. 

Speaking of St. Stephen's, the first Sunday of our 

newly merged congregation will be October 

28th.  We will have one service starting at 10 am at 

which we will celebrate the Reformation and install 

Pastor Ioan.  The Adult Choir, Youth Ensemble, and 

Praise Ensemble (and maybe even the hand bell 

ensemble) will perform and the morning will be 

capped off with a Luther approved pot luck.  Dev-

iled eggs for all!     
 

 -Vicente & Marisa 

  

TWIN VALLEYS CONFERENCE  

STRATEGIC VISIONING TEAM 
 The TV Team consultant, Kate Chapek has met with 

at least four churches from our conference. 
  

Ms. Chapek will continue to meet with pastors and 

members of our conference during the next few 

weeks.  The purpose is to gain collaborative  

priorities from these congregations/churches such 

that the conference can establish a strategic vision. 
  

In the near future Ms. Chapek will also be meeting 

with external stakeholders of our congregations. 
  

In October, a brief update on the TV Team  

activities will be given at the conference assembly. 
  

For additional information, please see Pastor  

Megan or Beverly Compton 
  

-Beverly Compton 
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YOUTH NEWS 
SAM MANUAL 

Director of Youth Ministry 

youthdirec-

tor@bethlehemlutheran.net 
 

October Youth Updates! Hey  

Everybody! We are fully into Fall! (which includes 

school, pumpkin spice everything, and lame head 

colds) As the weather is changing we start to gear 

up for a full calendar of events to carry us on till the 

holidays! We kicked off a great Sunday School year 

last month with the book “Grit and Grace: Historic 

Women of the Bible” and it has been awesome! We 

are also finishing up the Youth Group series on 

Prayer and will be tackling Sin next. Another 

‘milestone from last month was our first school year 

service project of filling care packages for the 

homeless in our community. We had a great  

turnout and filled close to 50 bags!  
 

Confirmation made a triumphant return this past 

weekend and we had the biggest group to date! 

There were 20 total students representing 5  

different congregations from the twin valleys. We 

are looking forward to a great year in collaboration. 

The Preschool Fall Festival is right around the corner 

and we would love to have a big turn out for that 

volunteer wise as well as folks to decorate/man a 

YOUTH trunk -or -treat entry as well.  
 

I'm really excited about the momentum that we 

have started to generate and look forward to  

seeing where it takes us from here! Thanks for the 

Love and Support. -Sam  
 

OCTOBER 2018 

 ●  October 7th Youth Group @ BLC 2-4 (Contact 

me if you are interested in hosting or helping with 

snacks!))  

●  October 12th  Preschool Fall Festival (We want to 

encourage Youth to participate in helping engage 

with the littles… maybe a craft or manning games) 

(Times 6-8 and then Trunk or Treat following)  

●  October 13th Skyzone (Meet at Sky Zone 7741 

Hayvenhurst Ave, Van Nuys, CA 91406 from 7-9. 

$27 per student  

●  October 21st Confirmation (@ American  

Lutheran from 2-5)  

●  October 28th Interfaith Solidarity Network 

March (Details TBA)  
 

Sam 

 

WELCOMING TASK-FORCE 
On September 30 Bethlehem members voted in  

favor of the merger with St. Stephen's! 

 

That's exciting news and it also means that we have 

some important work ahead of us.  Pastor Megan 

and Nicole Hernandez-Liva have started a  

Welcoming Task-Force (this is a short-term  

commitment and not an ongoing committee). 

They need Bethlehem volunteers to help people 

from St. Stephen's feel at home and welcomed. 

We're especially looking for people to help reach 

out before and during the first two Sundays we 

worship together and people who are willing to 

host cottage meeting dinners at their homes so we 

can get to know each other.  

 

If you're interested in this important part of our  

ministry, please contact the church office right 

away either by responding to this email or by  

calling the church office at 818-360-4777. 

Thank you.  
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SOCIAL MINISTRY 
Come to our 1st Social Ministry meeting on  

October 14th @ 12:20pm.   At our meeting, we will 

discuss upcoming volunteer events, and look into 

possible organizations our church can get involved 

in and support. Lunch will be served! 
 

October 6: The Annual “Walk to Fight Poverty”  

Lutheran Social Services Walk-a- thon @ Lake  

Balboa 

Time: 8:30a registration; 9a Walk Begins 

Location: Lake Balboa, Pavilion No. 1. 

6300 Balboa Blvd., Van Nuys, CA 91406 

Nicole Hernandez-Liva (818-294-2386/ 

tolearn33@yahoo.com) has created a Bethlehem 

Lutheran Fundraising page and would love to walk 

with you! If you are unable to walk, here is our 

Church’s Fundraising page.  

https://lss-san-fernando-valley-

walktofightpoverty.everydayhero.com/us/

bethlehem-lutheran-church-of-granada-hills 
 

November 2-4: Mexico Work Trip - Bethlehem and 

Bethel will be splitting the cost of a house.  The 

cost for materials is about $900.  All monetary  

support is appreciated and will provide a much 

needed home. If you would like to join the trip  

contact Mary Fisher at fisher12656@gmail.com or 

call/text her at (818) 426-7739.  Team Bethlehem is 

excited to invite anyone who would like to  

participate.  The cost for lodging is $60 per 

night.  They buy all their own food and share the 

cost of transportation. Your donations are needed! 
 

November 11- Speaker from Foster All will come 

and present after 2nd service and share with us 

about their organization. Everyone is welcome to 

come learn about this amazing organization that 

Pastor Megan and Kyle are currently working with. 

 

FELLOWSHIP 
First, a BIG thank you to everyone who helped with 

"Bring a Friend Sundae/Sunday". It was sweet fun.  

We are having a Fellowship Meeting on Sunday, 

October 7, 2018 after 11am service. Everyone is  

welcome, and there is no experience required, just 

a desire to help with fun and food. Please join us to 

help plan all of our upcoming events and bring 

your ideas for 2019. 
 

We are going on a tour of the Nethercutt Museum 

on Saturday, October 13, 2018 at 10am. It is free, 

but reservations are required. RSVP to Betsy at 818

-833-8441. Deadline for reservations are 10/5/18.  

 

October 28, 2018 is Reformation Sunday. We will 

have one blended service at 10am, followed by 

lunch. BLC will provide brats, hot dogs, and drinks.  

Members bring a side dish or a dessert that is a 

family favorite or tradition to share. 
 

Also, mark your calendars for December events. 

More details coming: 

          >12/2-6pm-Congregational Christmas Party 

          >12/10-6pm-Women's Christmas Party 
 

Betsy K. 

 

 

CRAFT BOUTIQUE 

Do you like to make crafts, bake goodies, or just  

enjoy shopping for them? Join us on Saturday, 

November 10, 2018 9am to 4pm, at our craft fair in 

Chandler Hall. There will be wonderful decorations 

and gifts for Fall and Christmas, a bake sale and 

food. We need volunteers to provide baked goods, 

crafts and/or just helping buyers. Contact Judy 

Cave at 818-894-7773, if you can help or have any  

questions.  
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STEWARDSHIP NEWS 
As explained in last month’s newsletter article, we 

have decided to postpone the annual stewardship 

effort until later this year. In the interim, please  

continue your current pledges and feel free to  

increase your offerings. Thank you all again for your 

continued financial support of Bethlehem Lutheran 

Church.  
 

Ron Kraus, Stewardship Chair 

 

NETHERCUTT MUSEUM OUTING 
Join us for this fellowship event on Saturday,  

October 13, 2018 at 10am. This is free but  

reservations are required. RSVP to Betsy Kalusa by 

Oct. 5. 

 

TWIN VALLEYS FALL 

CONFERENCE  

ASSEMBLY  
Thursday, October 

18,6:30PM  

All Saints Evangelical  

Lutheran Church 

8040 Glenoaks Blvd. 

Sun Valley, CA 9135  

 

REFORMATION SUNDAY: MOVING 

FORWARD TOGETHER 

October 28, one service at 10am. 

On this day it’s tradition to wear red 

because it’s the liturgical color of 

the day.   

A lunch will follow.  BLC will provide 

brats/hot dogs and drinks.  Please bring your family 

favorite side dish or dessert to share.  
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NEWS FROM OUR 

SPONSORED  

MISSIONARIES 

Greetings to you all from  

Columbus, Ohio! We are in the 

US during the break between  

academic years, spending time 

with our children and handling business that is very 

much easier to address from a US address. As we  

prepared to come stateside, we took part in two  

important conferences for which the ELCA took a  

leadership role: the ELCA/ELCT Bishops’ Summit, and 

the 1st Annual International African Lutheran  

Conference. We were grateful to take part as observers. 

These conferences evoked deep gratitude and raised 

deep questions about a central issue for our work: What 

does it mean to be in relationship, to be brothers and 

sisters, with people whose lives, cultures, and experience 

of church are so very different? Or, more simply: What is 

it to be in mission today?  
 

In his opening address to the Bishops’ Summit, ELCT 

Presiding Bishop the Rev. Dr. Frederick Shoo stated 

that “Companionship is not for the weak, nor the faint of 

heart.” The ELCA’s Companion Synod program, begun 

decades ago with ELCT dioceses and now encompassing 

churches around the world, includes 20 companion  

relationships between US and Tanzania. All the bishops 

involved from the US and Tanzania were invited to take 

part, along with representatives from their dioceses or 

synods. There are six ELCT dioceses which do not have 

ELCA companion synods; bishops from these newer  

dioceses also took part.  
 

To read more please visit their website: https://

mcintz.wordpress.com/                                                              
 

Your support makes a world of difference!  

Here’s how to give: By Check: make payable to “ELCA  

Global Church Sponsorship” with “Cynthia Holder Rich/

Mark Rich GCS2047 in the memo line.  

Give through your synod office or mail your check to:  

Evangelical Lutheran Church in America, Gift  

Processing Center, P.O. Box 1809, Merrifield, VA 22116-

8009. 

By credit or debit: see https://community.elca.org/Tanzania 

or call 800-638-3522 and specify “Cynthia Holder Rich/

Mark Rich GCS2047 
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LUTHERAN SOCIAL SERVICES NEWS 
The Annual LSS Walk-a-Thon will be Saturday, October 6th, so be sure to mark your calendar.  

This year we will be back at Balboa Lake, with a bbq to follow our walk around the beautiful lake. 
 

We will be collecting new toys again this year for our toy give-a-way in December.  The ages are infant 

through 12, boys and girls. 
 

Thank you for all you do for LSS! 

Jan Maseda 

 

THANKSGIVING GIVE -A -WAY                 

Lutheran Social Services/ San Fernando Valley is collecting Thanksgiving food items to give away to our 

low income families. 

The GIVE-A-WAY will be Monday, November 19th, 2018. 

We can pick up from the congregation on November 12, 13, 14 AND 15TH, or you can deliver to LSS on 

those days between 9 A.M. & 1:00 P.M. 

Suggested Food items: 

CANNED VEGGIES, BOXED POTATOES, BAGGED RICE, BOXED DRESSING, PASTA, CANNED MIX FRUIT, 

CAKE MIX, COFFEE, PUMPKIN FILLING, SUGAR, HOT COCOA, MARSHMALLOWS, CHICKEN BROTH 

 

CHRISTMAS TOY GIVE-A-WAY AT LSS 

Lutheran Social Services/ San Fernando Valley is doing their Toy Give –A- Way to our low income families 

again this year – ages infant to 12 years of age, boys and girls.  

The TOY GIVE- A -WAY will be Saturday, December 15, 2018.  

We will need all toys by Monday, December 10th.  

We can pick up from your congregation on that date or prior to that date, or you can deliver to LSS by 

December 10th. 

Thank you for your continued generosity for these events!  

 

For more information or to schedule a pickup, please call Jan Maseda at (818)288-7054 or email at 

JANICEMASEDA@GMAIL.COM 

LUTHERAN SOCIAL SERVICES 

7400 TUJUNGA AVE., NORTH HOLLYWOOD, CA 91605 

 

MEN’S MONTHLY BREAKFAST 
We invite men of all ages to join us for fellowship the first 

Wednesday of every month at 7:30am at Coco’s Restaurant in 

Mission Hills. See you on October 3. 
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ST. STEPHEN’S CONCERT  
Featuring 

The Music and Arrangements of Pepper Choplin & Mary McDonald 

Saturday, October 20, 2018 @ 4 p.m at St. Stephen’s Lutheran 

Church.  15950 Chatsworth St. Granada Hills, CA 91344 

 

Performed by the St. Stephen's Chancel Choir, Soloists,  

and Grace Notes Bell Choir 

 

Matthew A. Kessell, Director of Music 

Szanne Recer, Pianist 

Tomo Downs, Bell Choir Director 

 

Reception Following the Program. 

Suggested Donation:  $15 per person  

SOJOURNERS  
Sojourners will meet on October 10 for their 

monthly potluck lunch at 12:30pm. If you’re 55 

years or older please join us for a time of  

fellowship! Bring a friend and a dish to share. 

The LSS item this month is Thanksgiving meal 

items. Please see the Lutheran Social Services  

article or check with Peggy for meal items.  If you 

are able to bring one or more of the items, it will 

be appreciated. See you on the 10th! 

 

VALLEY SOLIDARITY MARCH 
Sunday, October 28 

from 2-5pm. 
Sepulveda Unitarian 

Universalist Society 

9550 Haskell Ave,  

Los Angeles, Ca 91343 

ALL SAINTS SUNDAY 

November 4 

For All Saints Sunday we collect names of people 

who have passed away in the past year.  

We light candles for all of them and read the first 

names aloud. The names should be emailed to  

Evelyn in the church office 

(office@bethlehemlutheran.net).  

Bishop Guy Erwin will be preaching at both services 

(9 and 11) that day.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

LIVING LUTHERAN MAGAZINES 

We encourage members to pick up their free copy of 

Living Lutheran. They’re on the  Kiosk in Chandler Hall. 

We get a new issue every month and the magazine  

features stories and commentary from members and 

congregations that make up the ELCA as well as  

resources that help deepen your faith, coverage of  

religious news, events and social issues. 

https://www.facebook.com/SepulvedaUU/?eid=ARCnGbGkI6yfVcjRBAV6uCY2Z7ptPw-SHoBepmN5j62TnRFpaOFxfKzw3IjNKB9E8TIKXMPbmTOy1re_
https://www.facebook.com/SepulvedaUU/?eid=ARCnGbGkI6yfVcjRBAV6uCY2Z7ptPw-SHoBepmN5j62TnRFpaOFxfKzw3IjNKB9E8TIKXMPbmTOy1re_


BETHLEHEM BOOK 

CLUB 
Book club just started  

reading a great book!  

Join us for our next meetings: 

Wednesday,  

October 10 & 24 from 6-7 pm 

at the church.  

 

CONFIRMATION CLASS 
The next Confirmation Class will be on  October 21 

at 2pm at American Lutheran Church. Email Pastor 

Megan if  you have any questions. 

 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK! 
If you would like to stay in touch and get updates 

please visit www.facebook.com/

BethlehemGranadaHills and like us!  

Also, check out our preschool Facebook page at 

www.facebook.com/bethlehemlutheranschool 

 

WORSHIP LEADER SCHEDULE 

If you see an empty spot on the worship leader 

schedule and you’re able to fill in, please call the 

church office. You can serve one time or be put on 

a monthly rotation. Thank you. 
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OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 
4 Ron Kraus 

4 Bernadette Andrews 

8 Katharine Glyer 

9 Hannah Carlson 

12 Paul St. Michel 

14 Kyle Fryling 

17 Carla Cross 

17 Nate Traylor 

19 Kathy Fisher  

19 Kandice Santiago 

19 Theresa Maseda 

20 Tyndale Traylor 

21 Barbara Denney 

 21 Sarah Karzel 

22 Jenny Compton 

 

OCTOBER ANNIVERSARIES 

1 Gene & Barbara Denney       (1955)  

5 Robert & Kelli Yribe               (2002)  

23 Fred & Donna Ophus            (1965) 

 

SEPTEMBER STATISTICS 
Offering: 

September offering: $18,036.00 ; Budget: $16,250.00 

August offering: $12,855.51;  Budget: $16,666.66 

Fiscal YTD: $18,036.00 Budget: $16,250.00 
 

Attendance: 

September average at 9am: 46 

September average at 11am: 52 

 

August average at 9am: 56 

August average at 11am: 44 

August 5 10am—76 

August 12 10am– 127 
 

 

w w w . b e t h l e h e m l u t h e r a n . n e t  



WORSHIP LEADERS - 9:00 SERVICE   10AM One Service  
Date 10-7-18 10-14-18 10-21-18 10-28-18 11-4-18 

Assisting Minister Lisa Chow Scott Fisher Laureen Gleason Mary Fisher Ryan Nakata 

Reader Max Stark Marisa Bradfield Emily Carlson X Kathy Santiago 

Acolyte Kameron Santiago Rocco Rainey Hannah Carlson Alison Rubinstein Natalie Nakata 

Ushers Kathy Santiago Mary Fisher Nicole Hernandez-Liva Brooke Coffin Kameron Santiago 

  Katie Nakata Brian Grefsrud Katie Nakata X Shea Clancy 

Refresh + Juice Barbara Yeager Lisa Chow Kathy Fisher Reformation Potluck Barbara Yeager 

Altar Guild Cookie Cline Cookie Cline Cookie Cline Betsy Kalusa Cookie Cline 

WORSHIP LEADERS - 11:00 SERVICE     
Date 10-7-18 10-14-18 10-21-18 10-28-18 11-4-18 

Assisting Minister John Cooper Sarah Karzel Jan Maseda X Ron Kraus 

Reader Dylan Yribe Bud Gundersen  Ron Kraus Melisa Nusbaum Dylan Yribe 

Communion Asst. Alison Rubinstein Ryan Yribe Alison Rubinstein Kiera Nusbaum Sarah Karzel 

Ushers Ryan Yribe Janet Puchlik Kevin Rubinstein Jerry Sitko  

   Jan Maseda  X Ryan Yribe 

Greeter  Gale Gundersen Janet Puchlik Jan Maseda Susan Van Deest 

Refreshments Shirley Cooper Betsy Kalusa Konstanze Sessing Reformation  Jill Goddard 

  Kelli Yribe Melisa Nusbaum Laura Rubinstein Potluck Peggy Kossart 

Offering Counters Mary Fisher Janet Puchlik Dwayne Schmidt Brian Grefsrud Mary Fisher 

  Dwayne Schmidt Barbara Bond Gene Denney  Susan Van Deest 

w w w . b e t h l e h e m l u t h e r a n . n e t  
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Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Fr iday Saturday 

30 
9:00AM Worship 

10:00AM Fun activites 

11:00AM Worship 

 

1 

 

2 
 

3  
7:30AM Men's  

Breakfast @ Coco's 
10:15AM Adult Study 

 

4 
5:30PM Youth Choir 

6:30PM Faith Choir 

5 
 
 
 

 

6 
9AM LSS Walk-

a-Thon @ Lake 

Balboa 

7 

9+11AM Worship 

10:10AM Sunday School 

12PM Fellowship Mtg 

2-4PM Youth Group 

8 
   
   

9 
 

10 
10:15AM Adult Study 

12:30PM Sojourners 

Potluck Lunch 

6-7PM Book Club 

11 
5:30PM Youth Choir 

6:30PM Faith Choir 

12 
6-8PM Fall  

Festival 

13 
10AM Nether-

cutt Museum 

Outing 

7-9PM Youth 

@Skyzone 

14 
9+11AM Worship 

10:10AM Sunday School 

12:20PM Social Ministry 

Mtg 

15 
 

16 
 

17 
10:15AM Adult Study 

7PM Council Meeting 

18 
5:30PM Youth Choir 

6:30PM Faith Choir 

19 

 

20 

4PM St.  

Stephen's  

Concert 

21 
9+11AM Worship 

10:10AM Sunday School 

2PM Confirmation Class 

22 

 

23 
 

24 
10:15AM Adult Study 

6-7PM  Book Club 

 

25 
5:30PM Youth Choir 

6:30PM Faith Choir 

26 
 

27 
 

28    Reformation Sunday 

10:00AM Moving Forward 

Together Worship Service 

11:00AM Potluck 

2-5PM Solidarity March 

29 

 

30 31 
10:15AM Adult Study 

 

 

Nov. 1 
5:30PM Youth Choir 

6:30PM Faith Choir 

2 

Mexico Work 

  

3 

Trip 

OCTOBER WORSHIP LEADER SCHEDULE 



 12227 Balboa Blvd., Granada Hills, CA  91344 

 


